
Dear Members of the Board of Public Safety, 

 

Since October 1, 2023, Drakeville firefighters have responded to 17 calls for service and have 

achieved a 100% response rate to those calls. Firefighters also responded mutual aid to the town 

of Goshen for a residential structure fire. More information is below: 

Date Dispatched Made Missed # Black 

# 

Yellow Nature 

11/1/2023 1 1  1 3 

117 Mill Ln. - Car vs. 

building 

11/9/2023 1 1  1 2 

155 Main St. - Auto 

Alarm 

11/13/2023 1 1  1 2 

214 Roosevelt Ave. - 

Structure Fire 

11/21/2023 1 1  1 2 

3584 Hall Meadow 

Rd., Goshen - 

Structure Fire 

11/22/2023 1 1  2 3 

396 Trailsend Dr. - 

Auto Alarm 

11/28/2023 1 1   2 

39 Water St. - Auto 

Alarm 

11/30/2023 1 1    

539 Technology Park 

Dr. - Auto Alarm 

 

Also since October 1, Drakeville members have completed a cumulative total of 150 training 

hours. We have 1 firefighter who passed their Q Endorsement class, which allows them to begin 

driving our apparatus. We also have 1 firefighter currently enrolled in the Firefighter II program 

at Litchfield County Regional Fire School. Forward looking, we have 4 firefighters signed up to 

take the Firefighter I class beginning February at the fire school, which will allow them to serve 

as interior firefighters. 

Total current manpower is 4 interior, 7 exterior and 2 explorers. Four of the seven exteriors will 

be qualified as interior firefighters once they complete some training pre-requisites online, which 

is imminent.  

Drakeville also took part in Torrington’s Light Up Main event on November 24, where all three 

apparatus were able to participate.  On November 25, Drakeville hosted its annual boot drive on 

Main Street, which was very successful. 

As always, I am happy to answer any questions.  

 

Tomasz Kalinowski | Captain 


